g | — Founded April 11, 1939
HARRISBURG

Course:
Cool Creek Country Club

Host: READING
Carl Runkle

RV S AL 93

\
"\ Date: November 6, 1991
Y .
i A
| \\\\\\ Lunch: Anytime
A on your own
n{t\\ Cocktails: 5:00 p.m. — Casual
9}1\ Dinner:  Buffet - 6:00 p.m. Casual Q)
i\gg\\ COST: $2000 S
T
1\ There are Shower Facilities
\\ Tee off Time: 12:00 Shotgun

Cost of Carts: $10.00 (Mandatory)

Reservations: Call (717) 252-3691
Deadline: Friday, November 1, at 10 a.m.




EDITORIAL

President’s Message

The month of November is synonymous with cooler weather, football and elections. That’s right, our
November meeting is our annual election meeting and there is a fine slate of candidates who are ready
and willing to serve your organization. Unfortunately the last several years we have had poor member
turn-out for this meeting. The people who are running are ready to dedicate their time and efforts for
our group, let’s show our appreciation by trying to attend this meeting and vote.

I'd also like to mention that I recently played in the Central Pennsylvania Club Managers Scholarship
Tournament at Hanover Country Club — Charlic Atland had the place looking great! The purpose of
this event is to raise money so scholarships can be awarded to those who have career interests in club
management, turfgrass management, or the golf profession. To date, no one in the turfgrass industry has
applied. If you know of an interested individual please contact Glenn R. Ebersole, CCM, Harrisburg
Country Club or give me a call.

With this, my final President’s Message, I would say that it has been another successful year for the Central
Penn GCSA, thanks to the membership support. I'm sure every president leaves office wishing they could
have done more, but there just doesn’t seem to be enough hours in the day — It seems like our jobs consume
a lot of time. I want you to know what a terrific job your directors have done in representing Central
Penn GCSA in areas that concern us, and I personaily appreciate their support.

I conclude as always by saying have a nice day and support your organization.

HOST PROFILE

Carl Runkle started at Cool Creek in 1959 on the maintenance crew and took over as Superintendent
7 years later in 1966. He has been superintendent ever since.

COURSE PROFILE

In 1947 the front nine were built by an unknown architect. In 1948 the back nine was designed and constructed
by Mike Rooney the Pro and Chester Ruby, the Superintendent. The Club remained private until 1954,
when it opened to the public. Ruby remained Superintendent until 1966 when Carl took over.

N DIRECTIONS

Wrightsville Exit

Rt. 462 N l

Cool Creek CC.

“There will be 12:00 Shotgun”
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OFFICE & HOME PHONE
WHITE HAVEN 717-443-0396

TOP DRESSING
FEAT - HUMUS

CERTIFIED & CULTIVATED

HUMILL

BLUE RIDGE PEAT FARMS, INC.
WHITE HAVEN, PA. 18661

POTTING SO1L
SOIL MEXES

GENE EVANS, OWNER
PROFESSIONAL ENGINEER

“NOR-AM.

Shaun M. Barry
Sales Representative
Specialty Chemicals Group

NOR-AM Chemical Company

1133 Somerset Street
Somersel, New Jersey 0BB73
Home. (208) 846-8173
Office: (816} £891-7580

A Schering Berlin Company

FARM & GOLF COURSE SUPPLY CO., INC.

7709-7725 RIDGE AVEMNLE
PHILADELPHIA, PA 19128

BENNETT WARTMAN

PRESIDENT {2151 4B3.5000

ROBERT L. GOBRECHT

717/624-2G8

Fertl Soil’
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215-6RE-5A5H  ROLAIR-217 [AX 215-971-9726

Alan M. Ameche

PHONE: BALT. (301) 876-2211 800-78 DEERE

FINCH GOLF & TURF COMPANY

JOHN DEERE TURF EQUIF. « BROUWER TURF EQUIP.
TRACTORS & MOWERS » TI GRINDERS & REELS
COREMASTER » AGRIMETAL « SAXON BLOWER/VAC
LANDPRIDE » HARLEY RAKES » KAWASAKI MULES

SALES REPS: ED CHILDS
SCOTT JOHNSCN TOM STAGER
MIKE REYNIK RAY FINCH ;
Ron Olson
Pocono Turf Supply Co.;inc.
P.O. Box 372
Horsham, PA 19044
(215) 672-9274

MARK B. BIERY
FARKER R. BIERY

Don Hollinger

Sales Representative
717-653-8215

PRC-LAWN PRCDUCTS INC.
P.O. Box 4908
Syracuse, NY 13221

P.O. Box 217
Mt. Joy, PA 17552

PHILADELPHIA TURF COMPANY
4049 LANDISVILLE ROAD, BOX 865
DOYLESTOWN, PA 18301-0865

TURF EQUIPMENT
IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT & DESIGN

FAX #
215-345-8132
QFFICE
215-345-7T200

HOME (717) 620-1339
OFFICE (717) 646-1533
1-800-328-1466

PAR-MAR CARS, INC.

USED GOLF CARS & TURF EQUIPMENT
TURF SUPPLIES

PO. BOX 74
MT. POCONO, PA 18344

SPECIALIZED IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT
&00
N
o,

JERKY PURCELL
Certifled Irrigation Designer
320 Basin Road
F.0. Box 752
Hammonion, NJ. 08037

608-561-1777
1-800-524-0885
Fax 609-561-0405

EREEDVA/AY

QUALITY TURF PRODUCTS

Seed Fertilizer Mulch

York Mifflinburg =~ Emmaus
1-800-836-3720 1-800-338-2137 1-800-225-4131

S




MID-ATLANTIC ¢

S\NPMEANT7
CORPORATION

P.0.BOX 158, ROUTE 29, COLLEGEVILLE, PA 19426

Jeft Shoemaker (215} 489-1400
Territory Manager Fax (215) 489-9478

On this page are cards of our loyal supporters of our Greensheet and Roster Book. Please N
keep this list near your phone or taped to your desk for quick reference. (
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Allied Golf Course Superintendents of Pennsylvania

To: Board of Directors / Owner
From: AGCSP
Subject: State Government Representation

With the increased attention given te the environment and the
consequential new and pending legislation, it is imperative for
Golf Clubs in Pennsylvania to become avweare of these issues, provide
repregentation, and have an effective voice at the state level.

Fresently there are =everal bille in legislaticon aimed at
regulating the uze of pesticides and fertilizers undoubtedly there
will be forthcoming regulations for water use, Most of the biils
are very restrictive in nature; their contents disglaying disregard
and ignorance of the industry on & whole., For example, when drought
emergency status was declared in 52 out of &7 countie=s in PA this
July, the Depertment of Environmental Resources State Water FPlan
Division eliminated watering fairwayes on golf courses restricting
water use to only greens and tees regardless of the source of
water. On most golf courses fairway irrigation represents at least
60¥% of a1l water use. Surely the goal of the state was not to
reduce water use by 6@%, but in fact their goel was a 204
reduction. This unproportional burden heared by golf courses
reprecente the mentelity and disconcern that golf i= a viable
industry and that jts success and cantinuity is very dependent upon
cufficient water use. Nevertheless, if a 6@¥% reduction iE necessary
then why should the government determine for us where to use it.
It is possible with the help of Mother Nature that with a 6&0X%
reduction greens, tees, and fairways could be kept alive with
zupplemental applications until the cooler Fall months. Incidently,
25 acres of quality bentgrees feirways at a conservative rate of
%,.75 per square foot is valued at s417, 200. 00.

These issues are not scolely a superintendent’s or golf course
maintenance prohlem and cannot be deemed as eimply an
inconvenience. Strict emotionally maetivated extemporaneous
legislation will significantly effect the maintenance costs and
gquality of all golf courses in the state of Pennsylvania. It must
be known teo legislatures that we are aware of their work and that
we want to participste in, influence, and monitor their proposed
legislation. New and pending legislation is being introduced and
pacsed with little input from those being ultimately affected, the
general membership or clients of your golf course.

In the past, the Pennsylvania Turfgrass Council (an education
and research coriented association comprised of all turfgrass areas
such as golf courses, lawn care industry, cemeteries, commercial
grounds, etc.) has initiasted letter writing campaigne and has
wvorked with the Pennsylvania Farmers Assoc. in an effort to lock
cut for the turf induesetries interests. Fresently with the
pesticide, fertilizer, and water issue becoming more intensive we
are in need of a more direct line of communicetion to Harrisburg.
We alsc felt thet it is important thet the golf turf industry have
its own vehicle to effectively represent itself.



ALLIED GOLF COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS OF PENNSYLVANIA

Please put the following information in your next newsletter
.or special mailing. It is important that your members receive it
at least one week prior to the Penn State Golf Turf Conference.
Note that if your membership is not fully informed about the
Allied’'s efforts please try to include an article that explains
what the Allied is all about.

There will be =& letter sent out to your club’s board of
directors or owner from the Allied association sowmetime in mid-
Naovember. The letter will explain the gosl= and efforts of the
Allied Golf Course Superintendents of Pennsylvania regarding state
representation/public relations on environmental issues involving
golf turf. With this letter we are asking each golf course for a
575, @@ contribution to help finance this effort. Please help us
receive a good response by informing club officiels of this
forthcoming letter and/or following up on it. Please stress the
importance of individuel club participation through their wmuch
needed contribution.

The Annual Allied Golf Tournament will be held on Sunday,
November 1@th prior to the FPenn State Turf Conference at the
beautiful Toftrees Resort. The format will be = better ball of
twocome. Tee times will be hetween 11:00-12:82 with an informal
shotgun 1f needed. Hors d'oeuvres and cocktails will bhe smerved
between 4:15 and 5:15. Awards will be given after the cockteil
hour. The totsl cost is only $40.00 per person (this includes
carts). Please call either Dave Rafferty at (717) 263-9747 or Ron
Garrison at {(215) 867-0591 if you would like to take advantage of
this great golf and good time cpportunity.

Enclosed is a copy of the letter that will be sent to each
club.



ALLIED BOARD

Central Golf Course Superintendents Association:
Dave Rafferty (Pres.) Chambersburg C.C. 717-263-9747

John Chassard Lehigh C.C. 215-967-4£43

Sam Snyder (past Pres.) Colonial C.C. 717-545-6760
Keystone GCSA:
. Tim Fuller DuBois C.C. 814-371-@€£95

Greg Bingeman Susquehana Valley C.C. 717-743-1926
Moauntain & Velley GCSA:

Paul Wickey Somerset C.C. 814-445-5200

Mike Nati Sunnehanna C.C. 814-255-412¢6
Philadelphia GCSA:

Jeff Broadbelt Chester Valley G.C. 215-647-5219

Jerred Bolden Hersheys Mill C.C. 215-692-2649
Pocono GCSA:

Ron Garrison The Center Valley Club 215-867-@591

Mark Monahan Paupack Hills G.C. 717-857-0251
Greater Pittsburg GCSA:

Chuck 0'Nan Breensburg C.C. 412-837-9043

Tom Bettle Guicksilver G.C. 412-796-1594
Northwestern GCSA:

Joel Barrett Armco C.C. 412-637-3165

Jerry Rice Lawrence Fark G.C. 814-899-0875&

ALLIED CONTRIBUTION FORM

-

CLUB NAME PHONE
ADDRESS
CITY STATE 2ZIP

PRESIDENT / OWHNER

GREENS CHAIRMARN

SUPERINTENDENT

FLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TGO: “AGCSP®

SEND TO: AGCSP
P.0O. BOX 1359
SCOTLAND, PA 17254
ATTN: DAVE RAFFERTY



In the Spring of 1991, the seven superintendents associations
within the state united to form a state wide board of directors for
the Allied Golf Course Superintendents of Pennsylvania. The main
purpose of the Allied 1s to keep abreast on new and pending
legislation and to investigate and proceed with methode of
representing the golf turf industry to legislatures and local
decision makers. The Allied has hired a state registered lobbyist
that is presently working with us on a part-time basis. Our
lobbyist will help us significantly by informing us of pending
legislation in its infant &8tages, guiding us on how to react
properly and aiding us with =stating our positions. His insight to
the legislative process is invaluable. It is anticipated that his
services will be expanded as increased funds become available.

The initial funding of the Allied has come from the seven
local chapters to ewpedite the initial start-up and structure
forming for the Allied’'s campaign. This initial funding structure
is inappropriate for future years for several reasons. The =seven
superintendents associations represent approximately half of the
total golf goureee in Pennaylvania. Many golf courses will net have
the opportunity to contribute to the beneficial efforts of the
Allied. Local superintendents associations budgets are baged
primarily on education. Every effort is made to keep local expenses
at a minimum to accommodate our many members who pay dues out of
their own pockets. Continued financing of the Allied by the local
chapters will only serve to increase dues significantly rendering
membership unaffordable to many ipdividuals. With this letter we
are asking the golf clubs of Pennsylvania for financial support in
our effort to represent the golf turf industry on a state wide
basis. The Allied will serve as the golf clubs voice working zalone
and with gclosely related industries in our gquest to have some
control of our own destiny. Contributors will receive at least two
mailings per year updating the Allied’s progress and listing future
concerns,

The Allied has received moral support from other organizations
such as the Golf Associetion of Pennsylvania, Pennsylvania Golf
Course Owners Association, Club Managers Association of
Pennsvlvanin, Penneylvania Turfgrass Council, and the Keystone Golf
Association. These organizetions have agreed to publicize in their
newsletters supportive articles on the Allied’'s campaign. -

To aid in keeping the game of golf "green®, we are asking each
Pennsylvania Bolf Course for & $75.0@ contribution.



SUPERINTENDENT SPOTLIGHT

Bill Wall, Armitage Golf Course

Bill started working on a golf course at the tender age of 15 at Navesink Country Club, Middletown,
New Jersey, in 1968. Paul Boyzell was the superintendent at Navesink, who later went on to be a National
Director for GCSAA. Bill worked for Paul for several years before he entered Penn State’s turf program
in 1973. Upon graduation, Bill returned to Navesink as Paul’s assistant until July 1975 when he became
superintendent at Camp Hill Public Golf Course. The golf course was owned by Stanley Armitage, who
died in 1976 and left the golf course to Hampden Township. In March 1977, the Camp Hill Golf Course
name was changed to Armitage Golf Course. Bill remained on as course superintendent and has been

there ever since.

Bill’s wife, Patti of 19 joyous years is also our professional secretary for the Central Penn. Turf Assoc.
as well as our newsletter organizer, faxoligest, organizer, and performs many other duties that allows our
association to run smoothly.

One of Bill’s two *“‘claims to fame”is his almost 30 years in baseball and softball and at times during the
year, plays on five different ball teams, which accounts for 160 gmes a year. When Bill’s not playing
ball, he collects Rock & Roll albums, his other “claim to fame”. These date from the 1950°s to the present.
Most notable are his 180 Elvis albums.

As busy as Bill stays, he still manages to raise 4 children; Amy - 18, Jamie - 15, Keily - 7 and Billy -
3. If that isn’t enough, he still hits a mean golf ball and carries a 16 handicap.

QUICK AND EASY BRIDGE (or BULKHEAD)

L.

2.

o

=N o

10.

Place corrugated pipe in place, with enough pitch to
avoid standing water in pipe.

Place bottom gabions, (wire mesh cages), level and pitch

the intake inward to force water into pipe.

Place steel stakes in each inside corner of wire cages,
drive into the ground and attach to the gabions with
wire.

Fill gabions halfway with 4-6” crushed limestone.
Place suppport wire across and lengthwise to prevent
bulging in gabion.

Fill gabions, tie down lid.

Patch gaps between pipe and gabions with wire mesh.
Fill voids between gabions and pipe with crushed
limestone.

Put on top gabion, fill same as others. Attach to lower

gabions with wire.
Back fill to make cart path or bulkhead.
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President

Jeff Fry

Lebanon Country Club
(77) 273-1944
Vice-President

John Chassard

Lehigh Country Club
(215) 9674643

Secretary/Treasurer

Dave Rafferty ~
Chambersburg Country Club
(717) 263-9747

President Emeritus

Bob Beyer, CGCS

Board of Directors

Mel Leaver 1991

Brad Shaffer 1991

Sam Snyder, VII CGCS 1992
Levern Krout 1992

Tony Goodley 1993

Paul Krout 1993

Education Commiftee

Sam Snyder CGCS
Membership Commiltee

Mel Leaver

Golf Committee

“Whitey” Krout

- Public Relations/Social Committee
Paul Krout

By Laws/Planning

Brad Shaffer

Chapter Relations/Nominations
Bob Beyer CGCS
Newsletter Editor

Tony Goodley CGCS

FPast Presidents

Robert Beyer, CGCS

The CPGCSA got pretty wet at the Met. Superintendents
Association Tournament in NY, but we managed to take third place.
Players were Whitey Krout, Mike Benedict, Danny Davis, Rich
Brandel, Jeff Hall, Ken Pepple, John Segui and Paul Brandon.

Patti Wall - 508 Springhouse Road
Camp Hill, PA 17011
CPGCSA now has a FAX machine. Please fax your information
to Patti at (717) 761-5404. (Same as Patti’s home number). Patti’s
work number is (717) 761-8353.

PERMANENT
RESERVATION
LIST

Please be sure to
make your cancel-
lation if you are
unable to attend,

or you will be bilied.

Angelo, Jay
Benedict, Mike
Beyer CGCS, Bob
Borzok, Greg
Brenner, Don
Carville, James
Chassard, John
Crawford, Chuck
Dietrich CGCS, Ken
Drayer, Tom
Fantuzzi- CGCS, Greg
Fry, Jeff

Funk, Rick
Gehman, John
Goodley CGCS, Tony
Heckman, Mike
Hollinger, Don
Jones CGCS, Jim
Kauffiman, Dick
Kintzer, Tom

Krick, Ron

Krout, Paul

Krout, Whitey
Lacour, Jeff

Leaver, Mel
McCormick, John
Mellinger, Warren
Pepple, Ken
Rafferty, Dave

Snyder CGCS, Sam (

Wall, Patti
Weitzel CGCS, Dave
Wentling , Scott

Just A Reminder — Should you have any information for the newsletter, please be
sure to get the information to Patti at least a month before.



